DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 11th October 2011 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Butler, Hare, Leggate, Loveridge, Reeve, Reeves, Smith, 
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No member of the public were present.
10.01
APOLOGIES.  Apologies from District Cllr Slater. 
10.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. No interests were declared.
10.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, it was agreed to be taken as read. The minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.


2. A reply has yet to be received from Rev Booth re the Freddy Flegg Bench, the Clerk to follow this up. Darsham House footpath has been cleared. The clerk has received £200 from the locality budget for the dog waste bin but we have yet to get the bill.
10.04
FINANCE (items 2 & 4 were dealt with in reverse order)

1. As required by our auditors all Cllrs were issued with a file of all the council financial paperwork which was need for review throughout the year.

2. Auditors BDO have requested we carry out an annual risk assessment of our internal auditor. This has been produced by the chairman and was approved by the full council.

3. As advised by auditors BDO an Annual Audit Plan has been produced detailing a calendar for all financial matters throughout the year. This was approved by the full council.

4. The Financial Risk Assessment was reviewed and small changes were made due to the merging of the Clerk/RFO role. The need for a risk assessment on our internal auditor was added. This was approved by the full council.

5. The council assets register was updated for current prices and approved by the full council. A copy to be sent to parish insurers.

6. The clerks expenses of £41.13 were approved.
10.05
REVIEW OF VILLAGE DEVELOPMENT PLAN 

A full discussion was held about the meeting and several councillors felt that it was unfortunate that village hall matters had dominated the latter part of the exercise. Some felt that questions were a little general and less specific to Darsham, however it is hoped that when the report is produced by SALC in a few months that useful opinions would have been obtained from parishioners that could be carried forward. It was reported that a parishioner had written a letter to our MP Therese Coffey complaining of broadband speed and plans were progressing by the Church re toilets, a kitchen unit and changes to the pews at the rear of the church.
10. 06
REPORTS FROM OFFICERS.

Cllr Reeves stated that the emergency plan was in the process of being printed. As it was being laminated any future updates would be distributed on a sticky label. The need to purchase a suitable first aid kit for a village emergency was identified and it was agreed to hold a coffee morning in November to raise funds for this.

Cllr Hare gave an update on the Sizewell Parish Liaison Group who were looking at any investments in the area if Sizewell C was to go ahead. Large handouts however were unlikely.

Cllr Reeves reported that the painting of the village hall was progressing and that they were collating replies to their survey. Negotiations with a possible developer for a new village hall were continuing.
10.07
PARISH CLERKS REPORTS. 

1. The clerk attended a finance course run by SALC. She obtained several ideas the main being that the council accounts need to be recorded in a spread sheet fashion, changing from the current cash book system.

2. Church Cottage, Darsham had applied to fell a sycamore tree in their rear garden and replace it, possibly with a birch. – No objections. The SCDC were holding a meeting to discuss the church toilet application on 12th Oct.
10.08
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.


The was no other business
10.09
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 8th November 2011 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 9.10pm.
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